
 

 

 

October 27, 2016, Conference Call 

Jim Thompson - Gibraltar 
Scott Cherry- Skillman 
Dr. Lauck, Dr. McCall, Todd VanKeppel, Sharon Qualkenbush, Lisa Frankus – VCS 
 
Parkview 
Gibraltar will have the design development packet to Skillman by Friday.  Cost estimates will be available by November 
18, 2016.  This will include the cost to build a larger soccer field and extend the walking path.   Gibraltar will design two 
or three 10 x 15 rooms set up as neutral space that can be used from year to year based on need.  Jim reported there 
are two nurses’ offices at Parkview with one serving as the district office and one as the student clinic.   Two nurses’ 
offices were not planned in the renovation.  Julie said these two offices can be combined.  
 
Construction Updates 
All windows are on site and one window has been installed at the new elementary school.  Room additions are ready to 
be enclosed at Cooks and Memorial.  Steel is on site at VHS for the STEM additions in the back.  Jim reported they have 
plans to meet with the Family & Consumer Science Dept. at VHS in the next few weeks.    
 
 Hallway Sinks 
Plumbing code requires a certain number of sinks based on the number of students.  Gibraltar will look at space in 
Parkview, Thomas Jefferson and Northview and determine how many sinks are required. Some sinks could be in the hall 
and some inside the washroom.  All the sinks will be in the hallway at the new elementary school.    
 
 


